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The Berkeley Unified School District is committed to providing a safe, supportive, and 
inclusive learning environment for all students, including transgender students, and 
to ensuring that every student has equal educational opportunities and equal access 
to the District’s educational programs and activities. California and federal law (Cal. 
Ed. Code § 220 and Title IX, 20 U.S.C. § 1681) requires schools to treat transgender 
students equally and fairly. State and federal law and District policy require that all 
programs, activities, and employment practices be conducted without discrimination 
based on, among other things, actual or perceived gender identity, gender expression, 
or gender. California Education Code § 201 further provides that public schools have 
an affirmative obligation to combat bias, and a responsibility to provide equal 
educational opportunities to all pupils. Additionally, District policy requires that all 
schools and all personnel promote mutual respect and acceptance among students 
and staff. Thus, the District has a legal obligation to ensure that transgender students 
are safe, supported, and fully included in all school activities, programs, facilities, and 
educational opportunities. No person shall be subjected to discrimination on the basis 
of actual or perceived gender identity, gender expression, gender, or sexual 



   

 
Each school must ensure that all students, includin


